
MINUTES OF ARNCOTT PARISH COUNCIL HELD on 4th November  2014 
IN THE VILLAGE HALL AT 7.30PM 
 
PRESENT: John Cooper, Neil Thompson, Rob Hill. 
 
APOLOGIES:  Martin Byrne, Lee Savidge, David Hughes (CDC) and Tim Hallchurch 
(OCC)     
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  
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Declarations of Interest 
None. 

 

Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting held on 7th October 2014 were agreed as drawn. 

 
Matters Arising 

 

The Chairman reported that he had obtained a quote to prune the oak tree by the War memorial 
and the hedge along Green Lane and Mr Dempsey will look at the trees in Constables Croft. 

It was reported that the Noticeboards had recently flooded. 
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Highway and Footpath matters 

None. 

 
Police and Crime Update 

Ongoing. 
 

Finance 
The following accounts were agree for payment:- 

Milloy                                      £  90.00 

Mr M Dempsey                         £ 350.00 
Versatile Building Ltd                £  359.02  

CDC                                        £  348.70 
 

 

The parish Council also agreed that councillors had authority to settle the account for the Village 
Hall roof on receipt if necessary. 

 
Motocross 

Motocross has been running on dates that were not scheduled. The Chairman has complained to 
CDC, who are investigating. It was also reportedly running on 15th, 22nd and 29th October.. 

 

Playground/Playing field 
Ongoing. 



 
 

 
  

  
119 Planning Applications 

none 

 
120 Planning Decisions 

14/01257/REM     Tally Ho ( appearance and landscaping) 
13/01576/OUT 3 bedroom blocks to form 17 1 bed retirement dwellings 
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Village Hall 

There are extra bookings for November/December. 
There has been an incident of damage between a hirer and the football club. It was agreed that 

this should be investigated further. 
 

Councillor’s Report 

David Hughes updated the Chairman in a telephone call earlier about progress on the parking issue 
at Woodpiece Road. CDC are now supporting applications by residents to purchase land adjacent to 

their properties and are looking at other solutions. David will arrange for a case officer to visit. The 
Chairman has asked Cllr Hughes to confirm his proposed action by email.  
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Correspondence 
The Council received a copy of a letter sent to all residents about the Solar Farm. 
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Public Participation 
The Clerk was asked to write to the occupants of No 1 Hopcraft Close asking them to cut back their 

conifers.  

Councillors agreed that the low hanging tree at the top of the Village Green should be trimmed. 
The Clerk was asked to remind the selling agents that they should arrange for the sand and pallets 

by the new development of the old Methodist Chapel should be moved failing which the Parish 
Council would make appropriate arrangements. 

 

Any Other Business 
The door to the changing rooms in the Village Hall needs to be replaced. 

An HGV backed into the Dog Bins by the Children’s play area. It was agreed that Mr Dempsey 
should be asked to relocate the post to a site to be agreed by Councillors. 

 

  
126 Date of the next meeting 

 2nd December 2014.  
 



 

 
ACTION REGISTER 

 

Date  Action By 

2/4/13 Liaise with police  LS 

2/7/13 Advise CDC of breaches re motocross all 

7/10/14 Replace broken playground parts  MB 

7/10/14 Obtain further quote for CCTV LS 

7/10/14 Look for contractors to carry out small 
jobs 

JC 

7/10/14 Quote for repairs to War memorial MB 

7/10/14 Accept quote VG posts and noticeboard MB 

7/10/14 Report flooded layby and overgrown 
footpath between Woodpiece and 

Murcott Road 

AD 

7/10/14 Ask CDC re ownership of Constables 
Croft 

AD 

4/11/14 Remind agents re materials on VG AD 

4/11/14 Write to No 1 Hopcraft Close AD 

 


